BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

March 15, 2005

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, March 15, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman 



David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman



Christopher R. Lombard



Richard J. Quintal, Jr. 



Anthony R. Schena

Mark D. Sylvia, Acting Town Manager 



Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Concord Street Committee – Mr. Sylvia announced that per the Board of Selectmen’s request, he has named a committee to develop a solution regarding Concord Street.  The members are as follows:

James Sullivan, Resident

Helen Hapgood, Resident

Dan Gorman, Resident

Steve Pitney, Resident

James Pierson, Fire Chief

Russ Firth, Engineering Division

Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

Manomet Fire Station – Mr. Sylvia explained that Chief Pierson has advised him that the Manomet Fire Station will re-open.  It is the intent of the Fire Department to keep all seven stations open through the April 2, 2005 Special Town Meeting.  A transfer request of $150,000 will be considered at Town Meeting to supplement the FY 05 Fire overtime budget in an effort to keep all stations open through the end of Fiscal Year 2005.

Selectman Schena asked Mr. Sylvia if he could elaborate on the money in the snow and ice budget.  Mr. Sylvia explained that the fire department incurred overtime, which they can charge to snow and ice budget, but not to the FEMA grant.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Change – The Board approved a request from Town Moderator Steven Triffletti to 

move the $300.00 “other expenses” item to the Salary line in the 

proposed FY06 Budget.  This action prompted it to become a part of the 

Annual Town Meeting Article #6-Salaries of Elected Officials.

Selectman Lombard questioned this item and Mr. Sylvia explained that the moderator feels he should be earning a salary as the moderator. 

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES (continued)

Minutes – The  minutes of March 1, 2005 and March 8, 2005 were approved on a motion from Selectmen Schena and a second from Vice Chairman Malaguti.

Committee Dissolution – The Board dissolved the following committees:

Memorial Hall Restoration Committee

Memorial Hall Development Committee

Town Manager Screening Committee

The aforementioned committees had all completed the goals for which they were created, no longer met and therefore were no longer required.  Larry Pizer, Town Clerk, was asking for their official dissolution.

Permission Granted – The Board granted Maria Troulis permission to do work under the Emergency request approved by the Conservation Commission on Town-owned land. 

Notice of Intent – The Board authorized Town Manager Mark Sylvia, to sign off on the previously submitted Notice of Intent for 19 Whitney Lane, granting the applicant permission to file on the Town’s behalf.  Any work on Town land approved by the Commission would require additional review and approval by the Board of Selectmen.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Ed Russell, Town Meeting Representative, requested that the Board schedule 10 minutes at next meeting for a primer regarding the override.

Mr. Kevin Leary, Town meeting Representative, expressed his disappointment at the postponement of town meeting.  He asked the Selectmen to entertain questions regarding the override and the budget at the second special town meeting.  He explained that he wanted to be able to discuss the budget.  He asked if the Board would make a motion to discuss it.  He explained that the Moderator said this discussion could not take place unless the Selectmen ask to open up a discussion. 

TIDAL BEACHES ADVISORY COMMITTEE

The Board interviewed Matthew Shultz for a position on the Tidal Beaches Advisory Committee. 

Mr. Shultz explained that he has a strong interest in this committee and he would like to look after the long-term use of the beach.  

Vice Chairman Malaguti motioned to appoint Mr. Shultz and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 appointed.

MEMORIAL TO JEFFREY C. BURGESS

Mr. Timothy Grandy, explained that he wanted to honor the memory of Lance Corporal Jeffrey C. Burgess, for his heroism in Iraq by naming Field #1 of the Manomet Recreation Area Ball field 

MEMORIAL TO JEFFREY C. BURGESS (continued)

after him.  He thanked Mr. Sylvia, Mr. Bubbins, and Mr. Crombie for their expeditious cooperation.

Mrs. Bernice Wipfler, resident, explained that Jeffrey lived his life with dignity and pride and that duty and honor were very important to him.  She explained that there is a fund at Citizen’s bank and all donations would be excepted.  She thanked Mr. Grandy who worked to design a plan and has been instrumental in this project.

Mr. Kevin Johnson, President of South Plymouth Little League, explained that his board unanimously approved the request and now he is requesting approval from the Board of Selectmen.  

Ms. Linda McAlduff, Cedarville Steering Committee, said that on March 9, 2005 the committee voted to support renaming the field after Jeffrey.

Mr. Sean Dawson also asked the Selectmen to approve the renaming.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to rename field #1 of the Manomet Recreation Area to the Lance Corporal Jeffrey C. Burgess Memorial Field and Selectman Schena seconded the motion.  Voted 5-0.

ARTICLE 34 – INTERNAL COMBUSTION ENGINES

Mr. Randy Parker, Town Meeting Member, explained that this article was somewhat superfluous.  He explained that in the Spring 2000 Annual Town Meeting Article 30 prohibited all jetskis on all ponds in Plymouth.  He said that mutual tolerance might be in order.  He explained that he and his family have been going to Great Island Pond to fish and use their boat for many years without harm to anyone or anything.  He doesn’t feel the noise is excessive to any of the residents as they all sit back at least 150 feet from the shore.  He asked the Selectmen to postpone any action of Article 34 until the Manomet Steering Committee has had a chance to review this and possible come to another solution to this issue. 

Mr. John Judge, Pinehills President and petitioner for this article, reconfirmed his position to include this Article.  He said it would ban powerboats and jetskis from Memorial Day to Labor day only.  He explained that he was speaking on behalf of the residents of Great Island Pond.  He also explained that this is an important environmental protection measure because this pond is one of the purest and cleanest in Plymouth.   He reiterated the support of the HarborMaster. He said Long Pond, Boot Pond, Bloody Pond already have restrictions and he wants to add Great Island Pond to that list.    

Paul McAlduff voiced is support for this article due to environmental and safety factors.  

Several residents of the Manomet voiced their opposition siting rights to the pond and the use of their boats and the fact that there are too many restrictions as it is.  Additionally, several residents of Great Island Pond voiced their support siting issues of noise and safety on the pond.

Mr. Robert Bielen, Chairman of the Manomet Steering Committee, explained that he would like to meet jointly with the Petitioner to see if we can come to a mutual agreement.

ARTICLE 34 – INTERNAL COMBUSTION ENGINES (continued)

Chairman Tavares explained that we did vote the jetskis off the ponds but that it wasn’t upheld by the State.  The state has banned them in ponds under 75 acres but Great Island is 77 acres. 

Selectman Lombard felt that he was a little shortsighted in his recommendation of support initially but he didn’t realize there was a town beach on Great Island Pond.  He also mentioned that this should’ve gone to the Steering committee. After a lengthy discussion which included questions and answers to and from the Board.  Mr. Lombard made a motion to reconsider this article and Selectmen Quintal seconded.  Voted to reconsider. 5-0.   Mr. Tavares thinks the parties involved should all sit down and put this before the town meeting.  The Board decided to table this until a solution was reached.  

SECOND SPECIAL TOWN MEETING

Mr. Sylvia explained that he was asked to create a second special town meeting to move non-budget related articles from the annual town meeting to this second special town meeting.  He further explained that Counsel stated that the Board is within their authority to create a second special town meeting.  These articles would not pose a conflict with the budget. 

Mr. Sylvia explained that articles 2, 4, 5, 16B, 18, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 31, 32, 33, and 34 would all transfer to this second special town meeting.   Mr. Sylvia also stated that all the petitioned articles would have to be sponsored by Selectmen in order to proceed. 

Selectman Lombard asked if we should go forward with the upcoming TIF based on the information from the DOR.   Mr. Sylvia responded that we are in the process of meeting with our legislative delegation to discuss this.  He said at this point, we have no reason not to proceed.  

Ms. Janette Janes, Town Meeting Member, stated her concern with the education of the voters regarding the override.

Vice Chairman Malaguti said in order to act on something at town meeting, it must appear on the warrant.  Mr. Sylvia responded that this was correct and that each article had to have a particular action to be discussed.   Selectman Schena stated that the Selectmen could ask for a resolution for something other than the articles to be discussed.  Mark Sylvia responded that the moderator makes the decisions on resolutions, and will usually entertain them.  Mr. Schena responded that Mr. Triffletti said he would entertain a resolution with a vote from the Board.  Chairman Tavares and Mr. Sylvia were unaware of this and therefore asked for clarification on this.  Mr. Sylvia responded that he would find out.   Mr. Schena said the Board could still vote their support into a resolution before clarification from the Moderator. 

Mr. Sylvia said the Board could open and close the warrant tonight for this second special town meeting.  Chairman Tavares reiterated that he would like clarification from Town Counsel and the Moderator.

Selectman Lombard asked if the Town Manager’s Office could find out when the league of women voters next meet.  Mr. Sylvia responded that he would contact them. 

Selectman Quintal voiced his disappointment at the fact that a meeting was held at the Loring Library last week to discuss the budget, but only certain town meeting members and certain other Town officials were invited.   He explained that he didn’t think it was right to meet without 

SECOND SPECIAL TOWN MEETING (continued)

all the Town Meeting members invited as well as all relevant town officials.  He stated that at the very least, the finance director should have been at that meeting.  

Several residents and town meeting members voiced their disappointment regarding a second special town meeting.  It was the consensus that the Selectmen should not have made the decision to have another special town meeting. 

Vice Chairman Malaguti stated that, for the record, this was not the first time town meeting had been postponed.  He explained that it happened in the 80s as well because we didn’t have the cherry street information. 

Selectman Schena responded that he was at the meeting at the Loring Library and said he wouldn’t have gone if he knew it would upset Selectman Quintal.  He stated that moving the articles back is the best thing and hopefully moderator will allow the resolution.  Mr. Schena also stated that the FY06 budget is not in tact.  He said this is not a budget the community can live with and hopes that the override will pass. 

Other residents spoke out against having a second special town meeting and the decision that the Selectmen have made.

Selectman Schena moved to put a resolution on the warrant and Selectman Lombard seconded the motion.  Voted 3-2 approved.  Selectman Quintal and Vice Chairman Malaguti voted in opposition.

Selectman Schena moved to open and close the warrant and Chairman Tavares seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS

Memorial Policy – Selectman Schena would like to put a docket item on soon regarding a memorial policy.  Mr. Tavares said it has been scheduled and asked the Town Manager’s office to notify anyone from the town side involved in this issue.

Long Pond Transfer Station – Vice Chairman Malaguti explained that there is still a problem with this station.  He explained that last Sunday, Semass was down to one compactor again.  He asked that Town Staff would take care of this.  Mr. Sylvia explained that George is aware of the situation and he is taking care of this issue.

Holman Road - Selectman Lombard thanked the office for looking into the caution signal at Long Pond and Holman Road, however he commented that Holman Road has no signage.  He asked the Town Manager’s Office to please put in a request about the signage.   

Selectman Schena moved to adjourn the meeting and Selectman Lombard seconded.   Voted 5-0 adjourned. 

Lisa Conroy, Clerk
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